Our Mother of Divine Grace Church, Ballygall

Part of the Glasnevin Grouping of Parishes

(Glasnevin, Iona Rd, Corpus Christi, Ballymun Rd & Ballygall)
21st Sunday in Ordinary Time. 22nd August 2021.
Parish Website www.ballygallparish.ie
Email ballygallparish@outlook.com
Parish Team

Fr. Joseph Ryan Co-P.P: Ph 8573776 Fr. Harry Gaynor Co-P.P: Ph 8342248 Fr. Damian McNeice PC: Ph c/o 8369291 Parish Office: Phone 01 8369291 Office Hours: 9.30am to 1.00pm Daily

| Mass Schedule Week Commencing Monday 23rd August 2021. Also available online www.ballygallparish.ie | | |
|---|--------|--|
| Monday | 10.00 | Ann O'Donohoe, Laurie O'Donnell |
| Tuesday | 10.00 | Con & Maura O'Leary , Albert Webb |
| Wednesday | 10.00 | Special Intention, Kevin Mulligan. |
| Thursday | 10.00 | Special Intention |
| Friday | 10.00 | Special Intention |
| Saturday | 10.00 | Eileen Dunne, Annie Bourne. |
| | 6.30pm | Months Mind Remembrance. Patrick Schweppe, Richard (Richie) Doyle, John Newman, Joan Bolger. |
| Sunday | 10.00 | Joan & Jack Hughes, Margaret Callan |

Volunteers for helping with Mass

Our thanks to those who have come on board to help with stewarding, cleaning as well as Ministers of the Word and Eucharist. Your support is essential and it is really appreciated. If you are available or you know somebody who would be willing to help out, to enable us get our 11.30am Sunday mass up and running again that would be great. We have some volunteers but not enough unfortunately to restart. Names and contact numbers can be phoned into the office.

Mass intentions, mass cards and other shop items can be booked through the sacristy/office this week <u>by phoning</u> the office @ 01 8369291 or by email.

Fr. Damian's Farewell

On behalf of the Parish we would like to thank Fr. Damian most sincerely for all his support over the past seven years. We wish him all the best in Castleknock, as the saying goes, our loss is their gain. Fr. Damian is also leaving his Diocesan Role in the liturgy office, where he has contributed not only to the enhancement of Liturgy of the Dublin Diocese but also was instrumental in the Liturgical celebrations of the World Meeting of Families and The Papal Visit in 2018.



Prayer to St. Joseph
Hail, Guardian of the Redeemer,
Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary.
To you God entrusted his only Son;
in you Mary placed her trust;
with you Christ became man.
Blessed Joseph, to us too,
show yourself a father
and guide us in the path of life.
Obtain for us grace, mercy, and courage,
and defend us from every evil. Amen.

Baptisms: Here in Ballygall, Baptism ceremonies will take place at 2pm & 3pm, every Saturday during August. This will mean that the church will not be available for private prayer on Saturday afternoons between 1.45 and 4pm. All dates for August, September & October are now fully booked, for next availability, please phone the parish office.

Families Walking Together in Hope

The 'Walking Together in Hope' initiative will be launched on **25 August 2021 at Saint Mary's Pro-Cathedral**. The Archdiocese of Dublin will provide some simple and achievable ideas for families and parishes starting in September 2021. We want to encourage families to take part in various initiatives to support faith lived in the home and celebrated together in our parishes. Our goal is to celebrate moments of hope and joy in family life, with resources suitable for learning, living and leading faith that are complementary to the way family is lived today.

Parish Vacancy

The position for Parish Sacristan is currently available. This role is offered initially, on a one-year fixed term /part time basis including weekends. If you are interested in applying for this position, for further details please see the parish website. Closing date 31st August.

St. John's Education Centre

A part time position as secretary has become available in St. John's Education Centre, Holy Faith Convent, Glasnevin.

Interested persons should apply, with c.v., to stjohnseducationcentre@gmail.com.

Summer Dues

Thanks to those who have contributed to the special collection for the support of the clergy of the diocese in recent weeks. Envelopes are still available in the porch for you to contribute to the ongoing support of the priests.